WAMIC Rural Fire Protection District
May 20, 2023 Fire Board Meeting Minutes
This meeting was called to order by Larry Warren at 10:02 am.  Other Board Members present were Neil Senger, Cathie Condit, Bill Aarnio, and Cindy Koch.  Members of the audience were Coral Ann Roeder, Dave Deurwaarder,John Ickes, John Goleman, Robert Goleman, Merle Hlavka, Carol Aarnio. Plus 2 members of the Grass Car Races, Mark Grant and Rick Smith
Grass Car Sponsors:  The Grass Car Assn is very grateful for the years of EMT’s and the Ambulance’s presence at the Grass Car Races without any expense to the Grass Car Assn. They mentioned that they have been spoiled for over 14 years and are most appreciative to the Wamic Fire Department. They are aware that we can no longer supply 3 EMT’s and guarantee an Ambulance’s presence at the races.  They are suggesting that they can pay an EMT’s directly (without any 1099’s or accounting necessary for the Fire Department) An hourly rate would be paid, not a per race rate.  These would have to be not “on call” EMT’s, so only would have to leave the race if more EMTs are required for an emergency in our district. The racetrack needs at least l EMT on site during a race, and 2 EMT’s if an ambulance is on site also.  We could possibly have the P 81 ambulance on site, unless called out for an event.  It was decided that more conversation needed to happen to iron out details between Brendan Johnson, EMT coordinator, and the Grass Car Race Assn, and that a Board Member be part of this discussion.
Minutes of the April Board Meeting:  Motion to approve the minutes was made by Cathie Condit, and Bill Aarnio seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
Executive Meeting Motions Discussed: (see explanation of the 5 motions as supplied in this meeting)
          Motion l.  Accepting the rescinding of Larry and Jamie Magill’s resignations    Larry Warren proposed accepting this motion.  Cathie Condit seconded this motion.  Motion passed.
          Motion 2:  Accepting the conditions of the Oregon Fire Service Capacity Program Grant.  Larry Warren proposed accepting this motion.  Cindy Koch seconded this motion.  Motion passed.
          Motion 3:  Position of paid Fire Prevention Officer to be combined with current Fire Chief’s duties and Position of paid Fire Fighter Officer to be combined with duties of current Asst. Fire Chief. This is a guaranteed 36-month position only.      Larry Warren proposed this motion.  Bill Aarnio seconded this motion.  Motion passed.
          Motion 4:  Salary, benefits etc for these paid positions are TBD by the contractual agreement with the Oregon State Fire Marshall Grant program.  WRFPD will submit budgetary needs for approval.
          Motion 5:  Volunteers who are in the current positions, Larry Magill (Fire Chief) and John Golman (Asst Chief) may retain those positions in a paid employee status.  Current office administration may also continue under paid part time positions.  If these new paid positions become open, the vacated position would be first posted for hire with the volunteer base of WRFPD first.  If the position is not filled, then it would be open for hire through outside employment sources applicable under existing ORS requirements. Larry Warren proposed accepting this motion.  Cathie Condit seconded this motion.  Motion passed.
          Motion 2023-1 :  Adopting proposed 2023-24 Fire Department Budget as reviewed.  The motion to accept this budget was made by Cathie Condit and Seconded by Neil Senger.  Motion passe
Correspondence:  None
Treasurer’s Report: See attached.
Chief’s Report:  The Chief was absent from this meeting.
EMS and Training:  Brenden’s kids helped with training, since it had been a while since training with injured children had been done.  Also, there was a Driving Course set up to practice driving skills using the fire department’s vehicles.  Five or Six members of the fire department took advantage of this training.
Safety:  we need more volunteers to help load ambulances.
Old Business:
Grants: 
          Care Act:  FEMA Labor – Active
          Oregon State Fire Marshall = Awarded $627,000 grant
          Staffing grant – Active
          OSFM Engine Grant-Applied
          USDA Building Grant   Applied
          SDAO Building Grant – Applied
          Generator Grant FEMA – Awarded.  Grant covers 90% and the fire department will pay for10%   Receipt of these generators is 55 weeks out.
          Reader Board Grant – Applied
          New Staffing Grant Oregon Fire Marshall – Received $35,000 grant so that during the wild fire season, we can have duty officer’s working constantly (24 hours a day) and getting paid for their time.
New  Business:
Fire Department clean up and removal of equipment no longer used.   This is to be done the 3rd week of June due to expected hot weather later this summer.  It was suggested that we hire a few people to help us with this clean up, to empty trailers, remove tires and work on cleaning up the area beside the station.  We will need a 20-yard dumpster for this project and we plan to remove the 2 decaying trailers, and replace these trailers with a 20 foot shipping container. The Foundation has agreed to purchase the shipping container. 
A motion was proposed that the fire department sell the {in need of repairs) grader to Barlow Water District for $5 by Neil Senger,  Cathie Condit 2nd this motion. Motion passed to sell our grader to Barlow Water District for $5.
Bingo – was scheduled for Sunday of Memorial Day weekend, instead of the usual Saturday.
Rock Creek Station Lease:  We hired an attorney to assist this this and a meeting was schedule for June 12th at 10am in The Dalles with John Golman, Larry Warren and Andrew Meyers.
Taxing District:   Meetings should begin in July. Bill Aarnio and Cathie Condit have agreed to be on this committee.  They will secure additional committee members from our community.  Getting this as a ballot measure could take up to three years,
Funding for Labor Day weekend events and Family Fun Day:  We should be putting effort into doing this.
POLICY CHANGES APPROVED.
Addendum to Policy 301 adding a liability waiver known as a Memorandum of Understanding to this policy was submitted by Bill Aarnio and 2nd by Cathie Condit.  This motion was approved.
Policy 007 amending the Board Meeting to the 3rd Wednesday of the Month at 10am at the Community Center was proposed by Cindy Koch, seconded by Cathie Condit.  Motion passed.
Reroofing of the Community Center:  Seven request for bids have been delivered.  None received back.  John may have a new lead for us.
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:30am
Minutes submitted by Cindy Koch
 
 
 
	
	



